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June 2, 2005

Dear Retiree:

The Fresno County Employees' Retirement Association (FCERA) Board of Retirement approved the continuation of the supplemental health benefit at its current level (maximum of $150 per month with 30 years of eligible service credit) for the period July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006.

This supplemental health benefit, which is listed on your check stub or direct deposit notification as "Health Benefit2", is an optional non-vested benefit that is funded when excess/undistributed earnings of the plan are available.   Please note that this supplemental benefit payment is separate from the health benefit provided under the Settlement Agreement, which is listed on your check stub or direct deposit notification as "Health Benefit" which will only change as prescribed by the Settlement Agreement.
As a non-vested benefit, the payments can only continue so long as there are sufficient funds in the health benefit reserve to pay the benefits.  The annual expenditures for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2005 are projected at $5,429,749 and the reserve balance is estimated to be $71.0 million with a funding ratio of approximately 78.5%.  

Please note that during the next fiscal year, the Board of Retirement will be reviewing this benefit to determine the levels of future supplemental health benefits.  If you have any questions, you may contact FCERA at 559.457.0681.

Thank you.
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